Town of Felton

Public Hearing

March 13, 2017
6:15pm
Mayor Kelley called the Town Council Public Hearing to order at 6:15 on Monday, March 13, 2017.  Present at the meeting were:
Council Members:  Mayor David Kelley, Vice-Mayor Joe Yapsuga, Anthony Carroll, Joanne Clendaniel and Diana Dolan-Beulah.
Staff:  Town Manager Rebecca Greene Chief  Levi Brown and Town Clerk  Amy Thomas.
Public:  Tom & Chris Pullen, Lisa Thomas, Lynn Hollinger and Ryan Myers.
Change of Zoning Request – From Residential to Commercial C-2- 422 S Erin Avenue (Tax Map # SM 07-129.17-01-03.00/000): 
Mrs. Thomas asked why this request was being proposed and how it would benefit the Citizens.  The current property owner wishes to sell the property as commercial.   Rebecca stated the property owner has received all specifications for the size of the property and he is at the meeting for any questions.  Mr. Myers stated the property is not feasible for residential and he has been in contact with a potential buyer that would place a small office on the property if it is rezoned.  Mrs. Thomas asked if the potential buyers mentioned anything about a sign because she would prefer to not have a huge bright sign and Mr. Myers replied no.  Mayor Kelley stated that the Town does have a sign ordinance so it would have to follow our guidelines in order to be approved.  Mrs. Thomas asked if the ordinance says anything about the brightness of a sign and Mr. Myers stated if it comes to a sales agreement with this potential buyer he will put in the agreement there can be no bright signs.  Mrs. Thomas asked if cars would enter the property off the highway and Mayor Kelley stated that the entrance would be off S Erin Avenue.  Mrs. Thomas asked if parking would be an issue and Mr. Myers replied that the type of business the potential buyer would be putting there would not require much parking.
 Mayor Kelley stated if this property is approved tonight to be rezoned to commercial then whoever wants to build something has to have those plans approved by Planning and Zoning.  He explained the Town has a Planning and Zoning Ordinance and they have to meet all the requirements in the Ordinance.  Rebecca stated the lot is small so anybody that purchases the property is limited to what kind of business can be built in accordance with the ordinance.  
Rebecca read an email that she received from the tenant living at 420 S Erin (see attached).  

Motion:  Vice-Mayor Yapsuga made a motion to adjourn the Public Hearing.  Councilmember Carroll seconded the motion.  The motion was passed unanimously.

Mayor Kelley closed the Public Hearing @ 6:30pm.

Amy Thomas, Town Clerk prepared these minutes.

_________________________________________
_____________________

Amy Thomas, Town Clerk
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